
THE ALCOHOL BEVERAGE BOARD 

THURSDAY, AUG. 8, 2013 @ 1:00 PM 

COUNTY COMMISSIONERS CONFERENCE ROOM 

CHESAPEAKE BUILDING 

41770 BALDRIDGE STREET 

LEONARDTOWN, MD  20650 
 

 The meeting of the Alcohol Beverage Board of St. Mary’s County was held on Thursday, August 

8, 2013 at 1:00 P. M. in the County Commissioners Conference Room, Chesapeake Building, 

Leonardtown, Maryland.  

Moses Saldaña, Chairman     ABSENT 

Linda Palchinsky, Vice Chairman 

Aaron Mathis, Member  

Betty Currie, Member         

Kevin Hall, Member     

James Tanavage, Attorney 

Tamara Hildebrand, Board Administrator  

Garland Thompson, Inspector  

Cpl. James Stone, Alcohol Enforcement Officer    ABSENT 

 

 Vice Chairman Palchinsky called the meeting to order and introduced the Board to the 

audience.  Member Currie moved to approve the minutes of July 11, 2013 and it was seconded by 

Member Hall . Motion carried.  

 

� New Business 
• Applications: 

Oga’s Asian Cuisine - Application of Ting Yan Zeng, Jenny C. Nelson-Sisk & Margaret Dong 

to transfer Oga’s Asian Cuisine (OGA, Inc.) Class B-BW license from Ting YanZeng, & t/a 

Oga’s Asian Cuisine (TD Asian, Inc.), 22745 Washington St. Leonardtown, MD 20650. 

The license holders appeared before the Board to change the name of the Corporation and to add 

a family member to the license. Member Mathis made the motion and it was seconded by 

Member Currie. Motion carried.  

 

• Premise Changes 
Seabreeze Restaurant – Jeffrey A. Quade & Elizabeth A. Quade - Requesting temporary 

extension of premise on September 7, 2013, for a private wedding. 

Elizabeth Quade appeared before the Board with her request to extend the premised for a private 

function.  This will be a conditional approval pending the Fire Marshall inspection on the day of 

the event. Member Currie made the motion to approve the request and it was seconded by 

Member Hall. Motion carried.  

 

� Other Business: 
 Board Administrator – Tammy Hildebrand 

The new Rules and Regulations have been printed and mailed out with a letter regarding the keg 

permits and also about the placement of signs.  

• Board Inspector – Garland Thompson 

Mr. Thompson did 14 routine inspections and revisited some establishments that were not in 

compliance last month.  



• Retail Beverage Association – David Dent 

David appeared before the Board advising that the Md. Court of Appeals, in a 4 to 3 decision, 

ruled that the state legislature is the place to make any changes to the state’s liability law. 

 

Member Mathis made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Member Currie. Motion carried.  

 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

       _________________________ 

       Fran Hammett 

       Recording Secretary 

              

       _________________________ 

       Linda Palchinsky 

        Vice Chair 

 


